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234 PROMOTION OF VOCATIONAL EDUCATION 

CHAP. 185 

Chapter 184 

AN ACT Relating to the Penalty for Violation of Certain Sections in the 
Health and Welfare Laws. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

P. L., 1933, C. I, § II4, amended. Section I14 of chapter I of the public 
laws of 1933, as amended by section I2 of chapter 84 of the public laws of 
1935, is hereby further amended to· read as follows: 

'Sec. II4. Penalty for violations. Whoever wilfully violates any pro­
vision of the 25 preceding sections, or of said regulations and by-laws, or 
neglects or refuses to obey any order or direction of any local health officer 
authorized by said provisions, the penalty for which is not herein speci­
fically provided, or wilfully interferes with any person or thing to prevent 
the execution of the provisions of said sections or of said regulations and 
by-laws shall be punished by a fine of not more than $50, or by imprison­
ment for not more than 6 months, or by both such fine and imprisonment; 
judges of municipal courts €:ft4 ~ jl1stiecs shall have jurisdiction original 
and concurrent with the superior court, of all offenses under said sections.' 

Effective July 9, 1943 

Chapter 185 

AN ACT to Accept the Benefits of an Act of Congress to Provide for the 
Promotion of Vocational Education. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

P. L., 193I, c. 216, Art. V, § 5, amended. Section 5 of Article V of chap­
ter 2I6 of the public laws of I93I is hereby a,mended to read as follows: 

'Sec. 5. Vocational education board. There shall be a vocational edu­
cation board, consisting of the commissioner of education, the commissioner 
of health and welfare, €:ft4 the commissioner of labor, the commissioner of 
agriculture, and the head of the department of home economics of the Uni:­
versity of Maine, to cooperate with the federal board of vocational educa­
tion. The commissioner of education shall be chairman of this board. The 
members shall serve without compensation.' 

Effective July 9, 1943 
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